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MTA LEGISLATIVE ALERT

July 18, 2001

TO:

LOS ANGELES COUNTY STATE LEGISLATIVE DELGATION

FROM:
JULIAN BURKE



CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

SUBJECT:
LEGISLATIVE EFFORT TO FUND THE PORT ACCESS 

IMPROVEMENT PROJECT (“LONG BRIDGE” PROJECT) 

AB 425 

Attached for your information is an MTA Board report which will be considered tomorrow.  Please note that I am recommending the Board confirm its opposition to 

AB 425, or any legislative effort which would allocate funding “off the top” of the Los Angeles County 2002 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP), to fund the Port Access Improvement Project Alameda Street at Pacific Coast Highway (PCH) grade separation project, commonly referred to as the “long bridge” project.  This legislation sets an undesirable precedent by allowing the State Legislature to program specific projects from a county’s share of RTIP funds.

Moreover, legislative action to cover the shortfall seems unnecessary.  After numerous meetings and phone conversations over the last few weeks, I believe the MTA and other interested state and local agencies will soon reach agreement on a funding plan which would not negatively impact other needed projects in the county.  My recommendation to the MTA Board (at a special meeting tomorrow, Thursday, July 19, at 2 p.m.) is that the Board set aside $13.3 million of available de-obligated funding in the “Call for Projects” as one-third of the funds necessary to cover the $40 million shortfall.  I believe that other agencies have also indicated funding commitments to cover the $40 million shortfall which, together with the proposed MTA $13.3 million funding, will bring the long bridge project to a fully funded status. 

Please feel free to contact me at 213/922-4788 or MTA Government Relations staff at 213/922-2237, if you have any questions regarding my concerns with the pending legislation or regarding the attached recommendations.
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